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In addition to February being the Hebrew month Adar 1, it is also Black History Month.  
 
This past week, I came across this moving statement from Stacey Aviva Flint, a Black and Jewish 
American who posted her own interpretation of this month and what it brings up for her.  
 
She writes,  
“Being Jewish and a descendent of African American Slaves, I have chosen to put the stars of 
both my people side by side as I celebrate Black History Month (all year long, lol!). One of the 
most healing aspects of Judaism to me is remembering the pain and then transforming that into a 

commitment to heal myself, help heal others, and stand up for injustice so that our world can be better. 
 
No one ever taught me to mourn for my ancestors lost in the Atlantic waters during the slave trade, or the countless 
killed just because they would not submit to degradation because of their skin color, those lynched or killed for  
learning to read or refusing the Christian religion. Our symbol of hope was the Northern Star, sewed on quilts to  
direct escaping slaves to go north and follow the stars in the sky to freedom. 
 
I am linked in heart and spirit to every Jew who has ever been killed because they refused to conform or just for  
being Jewish in ancestry regardless of observance. Our symbol is the Magen David. Once we were forced to wear it 
as a symbol of shame, now it is a symbol of resistance and boldness, Am Yisrael Chai. 
 
Jews have always blended their heritage with the unique lands and peoples where we have interacted, and today I 
proudly do the same. 
 
I am healing as I mourn my people from the depths of the Atlantic Ocean, and the fields of Virginia/KY/Mississippi, to 
the soils of the lands of the Inquisition to the concentration camps. 
I am brown Northern Star, born on the Ohio River aka the Jordan River. 
I am the Star of David, a Jewess through and through. 
I am all of my people, and will never forget...” 
 
The Jewish process of remembering adversity and transforming it into healing and purpose to stand up against  
injustice is powerful and moving. 
 
And the idea that the northern star, and the Magen David star, both aspects of her identity, each symbolize hope and 
movement to freedom is equally inspirational and poignant.  
 
As I read her story, I was struck by the fact that black history month is not only part of her identity, but part of our  
entire nations’ identity. Black history should not be relegated to a month.  It is a part of American history; it should be 
a yearlong endeavor of study and stories. And so, I am committing this year to integrate more readings, quotes and 
saying from black Jewish and non-Jewish sages not only in the coming month of February but for the whole year.  
 
We have a commitment to make sure that our American history is inclusive and representative of all Americans, and 
that all our stories of persecution, suffering, and righteous voices are heard.  
 
We have an obligation to honor the ideals of b’tzelem elohim- the notion that we were all created in God’s image and 
hold equal value. Join me in honoring Stacey’s words and finding the will to stand up against injustice and  
discrimination in any form. Heaven knows we have witnessed it this past year, both as anti-Semitism and racism.  
 
May we ally and use our privilege to fight oppression this month and beyond.  

Rabbi Rosenthal’s Message 

http://www.bnai-israel.org


Dear Temple Families, 

I was struggling to decide on a topic for this month’s bulletin and didn’t want to focus too 
much on COVID this time. Fortunately, even with the Omicron variant becoming so  
prevalent, our Temple has managed to stay open, and hosted two very well attended b’nai 
mitzvot services in January. Many other temples have returned temporarily to online  
services only. 

While not yet final as of the time of this writing, volunteers are making plans to hold an  
in-person Purim Carnival and Passover Seder. I am very pleased to see our continuing  
progress with in-person learning and events. I also want to assure those of you who cannot 
attend in-person that streaming of services will continue indefinitely.  

Unfortunately, the news over this past weekend presented a topic which I feel needs to be 
addressed again: That of keeping our members, students, clergy, and staff safe. We have 

been assured on many occasions that our temple is a low-profile target for terrorists, both foreign and domestic. The 
events at Congregation Beth Israel in Colleyville Texas demonstrate, however, that we can never let our guard down 
and that Jews are still targets of hate. 

A few years ago, the Board of Trustees arranged for installation of a high-quality video surveillance system, changed 
the door locks, and arranged for pass cards to be distributed to authorized users for Temple access. We also began 
to lock the sanctuary doors fifteen minutes after the start of every service. Vaccination checks at the door mean that 
there is always someone watching who is coming in. Make no mistake, however, we are not “guards.” 

Lastly, we have tightened up our online security in response to the Zoom Bombing of last November’s Interfaith  
Service. 

I will be discussing security matters with the Board at our January meeting and will let the congregation know of any 
updates to policies or procedures. We will certainly be reaching out to the Suffolk County Police Department for  
updated security training. 

Please remember that the Temple is here to support all of us. You can reach out to the Rabbi, Cantor, me, or any of 
the other trustees if you need something or have suggestions to make. We are your Temple, and we want you to  
value your membership. 

L’shalom, 

Paul 

President’s Message                                            Paul Fink 

Outreach Committee                 Alice Lambert 

Thank you to everyone who answered the call and brought in clothes which have been brought to the Suffolk Y 
JCC. These clothes are being delivered to the Afghan refugees who are being housed at Liberty Village at Joint 
Base McGuire-Dix-Lakehurst in NJ. The clothes will be greatly appreciated by their recipients. 

Thank you also for all the food donations that have been left in the Temple lobby. The Sayville Food Pantry is very 
appreciative of your donations. Please continue to bring donations of non-perishable and nutritious food items when 
you come to Temple.  Gift cards to supermarkets are also gratefully accepted. 

Attention Volunteers : Ducks Concession Stand Fundraiser Coming soon! 

B'nai Israel has contracted with the Long Island Ducks to work concession stands during evening games on 12  
Saturdays and 10 Wednesdays throughout the 2022 baseball season.  All games are played at the Ducks Stadium in 
Central Islip, just off the Southern State Parkway and Carlton Avenue.  Our first game is opening weekend, on  
Saturday, April 23.  Once again we will be looking for volunteers age 16 and older to work one or more games and 
help us earn significant income on sales of food and beverages.  For information and planning, click here for a link to 
the season schedule.  Additional details will be included in our March bulletin.  For questions or to volunteer 
email Ducks@bnai-israel.org      -  Joel Silverman 

https://liducks.com.ismmedia.com/ISM3/std-content/repos/Top/2012%20Websites/Schedule/Images/2022%20Long%20Island%20Ducks%20Schedule%20FINAL.pdf
https://liducks.com.ismmedia.com/ISM3/std-content/repos/Top/2012%20Websites/Schedule/Images/2022%20Long%20Island%20Ducks%20Schedule%20FINAL.pdf
mailto:Ducks@bnai-israel.org




Religious School News 

** New Date** 

The Religious School Shabbat Service for  

Grades 1-6 is February 11th 2022 at 7:15 pm. Students will be active  

participants in the service! Please come and worship with your entire family at 

this very special service!  

Please bring nonperishable food for the food pantry.  

 

Outreach is an important part of our School’s values. Helping people 
in our community is so important. Please continue to bring in  
tzedakah, $ A Week and food for outreach! 

The Library is OPEN!! It is very organized  

we encourage you and your children  

to borrow books!  

Parents: Please check your email regularly for announcements of upcoming events and any missed  

assignments as this is our primary method of communication.  If we do not have your current email address 

and you have not been receiving correspondences, please email us at school@bnai-israel.org with your  

current email address. 

In case of emergency school closings or delayed openings announcements will be 

made by email. We will move to our Google Classrooms for live instruction. 

Please continue to bring in tzedakah, $ A Week and food for outreach! 

mailto:school@bnai-israel.org
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7:15 pm 

 

pm 

GRADES  
ONE THROUGH SIX 

CELEBRATE SHABBAT 
with 

Special readings 

Prayers 

Songs 

Class presentations 
 

Service 

 

pm 

Students are 
encouraged 
to come 
early to meet 
their teachers 
and receive 
their roles 
and readings 

Temple 
protocols for 
Covid: social 
distancing, 
masks, 
vaccine proof 
for age 16 & 
up 



BABY IT'S COLD OUTSIDE!! 
 
Taking the wind chill into account, it feels like it is 9 degrees outside this morning! It may be frigid outside, but all you 
have to do is to step into our Temple sanctuary to feel the warmth and comfort that you are craving.  Join us, in not 
only the physical warmth, but in the psychological and spiritual warmth and comfort you will feel in celebrating  
Shabbat with us. As one of my favorite singers, Barbara Streisand, tells us, be a person who needs people...because 
we are the luckiest people in the world! 
We all need to be with each other, we need to socialize again, we need to get out into the world again. Our Temple is 
following every precaution to keep everyone safe. We need you, we need each other, we need to move forward. I am 
inviting you to join us in the following weeks ahead. It will warm you from the inside out! 
 
There are many special services in particular to look forward to in the coming months. Mark your calendars! 
 
Friday, February 11, 2022 Religious School Family Shabbat 
Friday, March 4, 2022 Scout and Shabbat Across America 
Friday, March 11, 2022 Purim Shabbat Service & Shpiel 
Saturday, March 112, 2022 Purim Spiel and carnival 
Friday, April 15, 2022 Passover Seder and Shabbat 
 
All of the above events are being worked on with the idea that the Covid numbers will be much lower than they are at 
the present moment. We are all working hard to be able to change course if the situation warrants. 
 
Please continue to check the Temple website and weekly announcements for further details. Praying that everyone 
stays safe and warm! 
 
I apologize for inadvertently omitting Ellen Spergel's name off of the list of people I thanked for visiting the Assisted 
Living Facilities with us this past Hanukkah. Thank you Ellen! This group of volunteers made a huge difference in the 
lives of the residents of the facilities. 

Ritual Committee                 Sandy Weber 

February 5th:  Exodus ch. 25 vs. 2 through ch. 27 vs. 19 
I Kings ch. 5 vs. 26 through ch. 6 vs. 13 
 
February 12th:  Exodus ch. 27 vs. 20 through ch. 30 vs. 10 
Ezekiel ch. 43 vss. 10 through 27 
 
February 19th:  Exodus ch. 30 vs. 11 through ch. 34 vs. 35 
Ezekiel ch. 36 vss. 22 through 36 
 
February 26

th
:  Exodus ch. 35 vs. 1 through ch. 38 vs. 20 

II Kings ch. 12 vss. 5 through 16 

Torah and Haftarah Readings  

Sandi & Jonathan Bonett on the Bar Mitzvah of their son Nathaniel Bonett 



Passover Dinner Seder 
Shalom Chaverim, 

Passover is a time for family, community, and celebration.  It is not only a recognition of 

our past freedom, but a reminder that there is much work to do in order to ensure freedom 

for all in present times. 

Please join us for our in-person Annual Temple Passover Seder on Friday, April 15, 2022 at 7:00 pm as our  

congregational family celebrates these themes throughout our seder. 

During the evening, we will enjoy food from Woodbury Kosher Caterers, participate in Passover rituals, sing seder 

songs, and enjoy a sweet dessert. 

We strongly encourage you to get your reservations in early as this event has proven to be very popular and space 

will be limited.  The special “EARLY BIRD” cost of $59.00 per person is limited to Temple affiliates and their families.  

This cost must be paid in full by March 2, 2022.  After that the cost for Temple affiliates and their families will be 

$65.00 per person.  The cost for children age 12 and under will be $30.00 per person until March 2, 2022 and $40.00 

per child thereafter.  As per the caterer, there will be absolutely no reservations accepted after March 23, 2022. 

In keeping with Temple policy, all attendees must submit proof of full vaccination and be required to wear a mask 

when not eating.  Arrangements will be made should we need to cancel the event. 

Looking forward to celebrating Passover together again in person! 

Wishing you all a Chag Passover Sameach, a wonderful Passover! 

Rabbi Jessica Rosenthal and The Ritual Committee 

 
 
____________________________________________________ WILL BE HAPPY TO ATTEND THE PASSOVER 
DINNER SEDER ON Friday, April 15th at 7 pm. 
 
# OF ADULTS/CHILDREN 13 AND OLDER                   # OF CHILDREN 12 AND UNDER 
 
@ $59.00 by 03/02                _____             @ $30.00 by 03/02            _____ 
 
@ $65.00 BY 03/23               _____          @ $40.00 BY 03/23           _____ 
 
I can help to set up on Wednesday, April 13th at 10:00 am    
 
Phone # ___________________________ 
 
Email Address: _________________________________________ 
 
PAYMENT MUST BE INCLUDED WITH RESERVATION.  No refunds will be given. 

Reservations can be made by sending in the form below with payment or  
CLICK HERE to reserve and make your payment online. 

https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/sgnq53e0yfbahw/


https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/scastzw0r83rog/


We are selling Grocery Store Food Cards! 
Contact Rich Lindner (516) 641-8050  

or the Temple Office to purchase.   
Consider donating food cards to the Temple’s  

Outreach Committee to help others in our  
community who are in need of some assistance.  

Cards can be delivered to you! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On February 18, 2015, Amanda Chatel wrote on Bustle.com, “Despite the fact that it's the shortest 

month of the year, February feels like the longest. Even though the days are still short, each day seems 

to linger far too long, every day is just as miserable as the one before, and you find yourself begging for 

it to be over already. Even those of us who love any reason to stay in and hunker down are pretty much 

over it by the time mid-February rolls around, as we stare down each grey day trying to see a glimmer 

of hope in the form of sun. But there is no sun. Yes, February makes some of us dreadfully dark and 

morbid, like an Edgar Allen Poe poem.” 

 

I too am not happy being cooped up in the house with little or nothing to do. My sweet little dog is also 

bored; she is so used to socializing with her doggy friends at the dog park. While I enjoy the change of 

seasons, I am looking forward to milder weather so we can get back outdoors.  

 

There are some days that I like to watch a good movie or series on TV. Have you tried any of Joi’s 

suggestions from last month’s bulletin? She and I relish Israeli tv; I especially enjoyed Shitsel, 

Unorthodox, The Girl from Oslo, and Srugim. Most of these are on Netflix or Prime. 

 

February is also a wonderful time to snuggle up in a comfy chair and read a good book. Sisterhood will 

have an in-person Book Discussion, led by Natalie Berhumoglu, on February 15. We have selected “The 

Lions of Fifth Avenue,” written by Fiona Davis. “A compelling novel that's part family saga, part high-

stakes heist, and part love story, Fiona Davis creates an intricate and beautiful puzzle. A gripping and 

satisfying story for booklovers the world over.” I am looking forward to diving into this book. This month, 

Joi is also offering some additional reading choices, suggested by the Jewish Women’s Archive. 

 

Save the Date for the Women’s Seder on March 22. We are planning another in-person experience with 

hopes of being together and celebrating the women of the Passover story as well as women today. 

Please plan on joining us for a special evening – more details to come.  

 

I would like to wish everyone a healthy, happy February. May your days be filled with love and joy. 

Stephanie Plewka, Sisterhood President 

 

February 2022 Sisterhood Newsletter 

2021-2022 Book Picks from the Jewish Women’s Archive 

Vera Rubin: A Life  by Jacqueline Mitton 

Florence Adler Swims Forever  by Rachel Beanland 

Hope Valley  by Haviva Ner-David 

The Rabbi Who Prayed With Fire  by Rachel Sharona Lewis 

Sarahland  by Sam Cohen 

Rebel Daughter  by Lori Kaufman 

The Hidden Palace: A Novel of the Golem and the Jinni  by Helene Wecker 

Lilyville  by Tovah Feldshuh 

Mahjong: A Chinese Game and the Making of Modern American Culture  by Annelise Heinz 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sisterhood Book Discussion 

February 15, 7:00 pm 
All Temple Members Welcome 

The Lions of Fifth Avenue 
by 

FIONA DAVIS 
 

March 22 

Women’s Seder 

(details to follow) 



We gratefully acknowledge the following donors for their contributions to B’nai Israel Reform Temple: 

Donations & Contributions  

General Fund 
The Bristal Bohemia   Donation 
Mary & Paul Fink   In memory of Leah Kaufman 
Edith Gross    In memory of my beloved husband Seymour Gross 
Joyce Brass    In memory of my dear brother Glen Steven Friedman &  
     my beloved husband Mel 
Mary & Paul Fink   In memory of Elaine Dickstein, cherished aunt of Linda Monaco 
 
Help-A-Family 
Rochelle & Gerald Slochevsky Donation 
 
Yizkor  
Asa & Nadine Singer   In memory of Abraham Sloane 
Asa & Nadine Singer   In memory of Joseph Singer 
 
Outreach 
Marty Hochheiser   In memory of Marcia Hochheiser 
Fran Leiboff    In loving memory of Leon Leiboff 
 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Laura Weisberg   In memory of Leah Kaufman 
Kenneth Levites & Linda  
 Linsenbarth    Donation 
 
Ethan William Snair Memorial Fund 
Gammie    In loving memory of my beloved grandson Ethan William 
Grandma    In loving memory of my grandson Ethan William Snair 
Roberta Snair Saraceni  Happy 17th birthday to my grandson Emmerson Snair 
 
Ira Rosenfeld Memorial Scholarship Fund 
Angela Rosenfeld   In memory of Leah Kaufman 
Fran Leiboff    In loving memory of Leon Leiboff 
 
High Holyday Bookplates 
Sandy & Paul Weber   In loving memory of our beloved parents: 
     Sylvia & Sol Yourist; Judy & Harry Weber 
Sandy & Paul Weber   In honor of our amazing children and precious Grandchildren 
Suzanne Grushoff   In memory my cherished husband 
Suzanne Grushoff   In memory of my cherished mother, Helene Grushoff 
Suzanne Grushoff   In memory of my cherished grandfather, Louis Grushoff 
Suzanne Grushoff   In memory of my cherished grandmother, Anne Grushoff 

To make a donation online please visit  bnai-israel.org/donations 

There is an opportunity to place a bookplate in each of our new High Holy Day prayerbooks honoring or memorializing a loved 

one or friend. If you would like to order bookplates please visit our website or click here to order online and pay by credit 

card. The cost for the first bookplate is $36.00. Each additional bookplate is $18.00 

https://bnai-israel.org/donations/
https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/s15bxwd30mj8d86/
https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/s15bxwd30mj8d86/


For updates visit bnai-israel.org and see the weekly emails. February 2022
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
7:30pm Sisterhood
Board Meeting

2
7:30pm Security
Committee Meeting

3
10:30am Chair Yoga
8pm Fundraising
Committee

4
8pm Shabbat Service

5
10am Torah Study &
Adult Ed (mishpatim)

6 7 8 9 10 Bulletin
Deadline

10:30am Chair Yoga
7:30pm SCPD
Security Presentation
for Temple Board

11
7:15pm Family
Service with 1st to 6th
Grade participation

12
10am Morning
Service with Bar
Mitzvah of Nathaniel
Bonett

13 14
7:30pm Finance
Committee

15
7pm Sisterhood Book
Discussion

16 17
10:30am Chair Yoga
8pm Temple Board
meeting

18
7pm Tot Shabbat
8pm Shabbat Service

19

20 21 22 23 24
10:30am Chair Yoga

25
8pm Shabbat Service

26

27 28
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Yahrzeits 

February 4th 
*Minnie Baker 
*Herbert Balkin 
*Joseph Beer 
  George Berman 
*Celia Burrows 
*David Burrows 
*Nicholas Carulli 
*Jennie Chapoff 
*Dennis Dolling 
  Louis Farrell 
*Benjamin Feinstein 
*Selma Fisher 
  Mark Freiman 
*Albert Freistadt 
*Loyce G. Friedman 
  Sophie Gerb 
  Joseph Goldberg 
*Anna Holmes 
  Rita Jaffe 
*Vivian Kirson 
*Lillian Kranker 
  Jenny Krownowitz   
*Leon Leiboff 
*Tillee Levine 
  Josephine Lyons 
*Morris Madow 
  Joseph Manas 
*Sandra Mandel 
*Yettie Miller 
*Sarah Mirrer 
*Beatrice Moyses 
  Selma Pettick 
*Carole Porwick 
*Murray Porwick 
*Sadie Pshedesky 
*Henrietta Gabay     
    Rauchwerger 

*David N. Raynes 
*Louis Reisch 
*Minnie Rosenfeld 
  Jerome Rovinsky 
*Murray Rubenstein 
*Leon Seldin 
*Caroline Shmagin 
*William Silver 
*Florence Silverman 
*Annette Singer 
*Donald H. Singer 
  Anna Tabak 
  Charlotte Teller 
*Ruth Wahlberg 
 
February 11th 
*Ionel Alscheck 
*Lois Berger 
*Bernard Blum 
*Frank Brand 
*James Burrows 
*Eveline Carchman 
  Murray Cohen 
*Rafael Dana 
*Jim Eaton 
*Elliott Eckhaus 
*Edward Epstein 
*Henry Erdrich 
  Lloyd Feuer 
*Frank Francese 
*Sally Geller 
*Bess Glasser 
  Pearl Goodman 
*Samuel Hertzberg 
*Jack Isaacs 
*Paul Lebensfeld  
  Samuel Lindner 
*Bertha Markofsky 

SHALOM MEMORIAL  
CHAPELS, INC. 
Funeral Directors 

Complete graveside service with casket 
$4530.00 

760 Smithtown ByPass, Smithtown, NY 11787 
Tel: (631) 360-1600   Fax: (631) 630-7978 

www.shalommemorialchapelsinc.com 

  Velma Poole 
*Sylvia Schrank &  
    Family 
*Mary Schreiber 
*Miriam Shorr 
*Moshe Vianu 
  Ruby Wilber 
*Jean Zeldin 
 
February 18th 
*Irwin Altman 
*Max David Atkins 
*Marilyn Avergun 
*Estelle Bassell 
*Isidor Batter 
*Sophie Berger 
*Jennie Berman  
  Muriel Blaugrund 
*David Bornstein 
*Martha Brass 
*Mortimer Cohen 
  Ruth Cohen 
  Bessie Darmstadt 
  Felice Linda Diller 
  Joel Feigenson 
  Joseph Forman 
*Miriam Frank 
*Estelle Goldstein 
*Stephanie Goodman 
*Irene Gray 
*Seymour Gray 
*Sache Greenberg 
  Melvin Hart 
  Wallace Heckman 
  Isidore Jack Heller 
*Gertrude Hertzberg 
  Hyman Jacobs 
  Robert Kissinger 

Condolences:  The B’nai Israel Congregational Family extends its deepest condolences to the Mihlstin family 

on the loss of Harriet’s husband and Steven’s father, Morton Mihlstin.  May they find comfort in the blessings of good 
memories that will always be theirs. 

*Alfred Martin Klein 
  Allen Klein 
  Aaron Krasner 
*Ruth Elizabeth Lack 
  Miriam Lavender 
*Mollie Lazen 
*Jerome Leibowitz 
  Frieda Levine 
  Ronnie Lowenberg 
*Laura Marsh 
*Charlotte Morganstern 
*Joseph Nebreda 
*Arnold “Marty”  
    Neckameyer 
  Rachelle Nooger-Ellis 
*Irving Pallik 
*Murray Reich 
*Milton Rifkin 
*Sadie Romanick 
  Sylvia Rosolinsky 
*Sylvia Roth 
  Annette Schlitten 
*Magdalene “Maggie”  
     Serafini 
*Rosalind Sloane 
*Sidney Sonkin 
*Murray Spindel 
  Irving Steckler 
  Gerald Stone 
  Martin Tuck 
*Charles Wasserman 
*Irving Weiss 
  George Westwater 
*Max Wetzler 
*Sarah Zusman 
 
 
 

PLEASE CONTACT US WHEN 
SOMEONE IS SICK OR IF THERE 

IS A DEATH IN THE FAMILY 
so that the Temple can  
extend its assistance.  

Before making any funeral  
arrangements, please call. 

 
See Temple Directory  
for phone numbers. 

I.J. MORRIS, INC. 
Jewish Funeral Directors Since 1888 

21 E. Deer Park Road , Dix Hills  (631) 499-6060 
55 North Station Plaza, Great Neck (516) 487-8600 
46 Greenwich Street, Hempstead  (516) 486-2500 

1895 Flatbush Ave., Brooklyn   (718) 377-8610 
114-03 Queens Blvd., Forest Hills (718) 263-5365 
21 W. Broad Street Mt. Vernon  (914) 664-2062 

 
www.ijmorris.com  

Preplan—call for information  
Monuments by I.J. MORRIS, INC. 

February 25th  
*Rebecca Rattan  
     Alcabes 
  Yitzak Armoza 
*Irving Arnowitz 
*Jennifer Bassell   
*Laura Brass 
*Melvin Brass 
*Ursula Cahn 
*Dora Cohen 
*Irving Cohen 
*Max Fein 
*Murray L. Fishman 
*Rosalyn Flum 
*Roslyn Hobish 
*Bertha Jacobs 
  Harriet Kaye 
*Nathan Kirchheimer 
*Robert Charles Klopert 
*Henry Labiak 
*Harry Lehrbaum 
*Irving Levine 
*Harry Joseph Lewis 
*Joseph Mankovitz 
*Stuart Iva Norman 
*Nathan Rakieten 
*Jack C. Rosenstein 
  Raymond Schleicher 
*Jennie Schuchman 
*Morris Sirlin 
  Milton Somberg 
*Mildred Stone 
*Herman Strully 
*Deborah Turchen 
  Marvin Warmbrand 
  Marvin Weiss 
*Adelaide Wohl 
  Irving L. Woolf 



B’nai Israel is limited to these  
caterers for any celebration in the 
Temple Social Hall. Please see 
Kitchen Committee with any  
questions or requests. 

 

Lessing's Caterers  
(631) 277-7800 
(631) 581-0022 

 

Mitzvah Caterers of Plainview 
(516) 938-1310 
(516) 351-0661 

 

Woodbury Kosher 
(516) 681-7766 

 

Zan’s Kosher Caterers 
(631) 979-8770 

 

Miller Place Bagel & Deli 
(631) 331-4576 
 
Pastrami & Friends 
(631) 499-9537 

Temple Caterers 

Temple Directory 

President, Paul Fink     president@bnai-israel.org 

Past-President, Paul Weber 

Vice Presidents: 
 Buildings & Grounds, Marcus Mitchell  bandg@bnai-israel.org 
 Fundraising, Debby Lyons    fundraising@bnai-israel.org 
 Administration, Michael Lambert 

Treasurer, Joel Silverman    treasurer@bnai-israel.org 

Financial Secretary, Barbara Abrams  financial@bnai-israel.org 

Recording Secretary, Natalie Berhumoglu 

Trustees: Jeannette Berman, Seth Berman, Arthur Diamond, Thea Gunther, 
Debby Lazen, Richard Motlin, Steven Orkin, Stephanie Plewka, Allison  
Rothstein, Barbie Saslau, Ellen Spergel, Jay Tuller, Sandy Weber, and  
Adrienne Wilber. 

Representatives: 
Brotherhood: Gil Sacks, Sisterhood: Joi Garvin, School: Paige Sacks 

Legal Representative: 
Steven Taitz 

Clergy 

67 Oakdale, Bohemia Road, Oakdale, NY 11769  Website  www.bnai-israel.org 
Phone (631) 563-1660 Fax (631) 563-9816  Email  office@bnai-israel.org 

To place a Business Card sized 

advertisement please contact 

the office. Space is limited. 

Advertising 

Temple Office  

Chairperson, Alice Lambert 

(631) 589-1375 

Religious School Office 

(631) 563-1663 

school@bnai-israel.org 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah Scheduling 

Fran Baker 

(631) 567-1537 

Rabbi Jessica Rosenthal (928) 925-3279 rabbi@bnai-israel.org 
Cantor Ilana Plutzer     cantor@bnai-israel.org 
Rabbi Emeritus Dr. Steven Moss   rabbiemeritus@bnai-israel.org 

Board of Trustees as of June 1, 2021 

Committees, Groups, and other individuals to know... 

Choir Director, Roselyn Selmanoff 

Sisterhood President, Stephanie Plewka  sisterhood@bnai-israel.org 

Brotherhood President, Gil Sacks   brotherhood@bnai-israel.org 

Membership, Adrienne Wilber   membership@bnai-israel.org 

Ritual Chairperson, Sandy Weber   ritual@bnai-israel.org  

Donations Committee    donations@bnai-israel.org 

Youth Group  
Patricia Ellner & Deborah Daniel 

Landscaping Joel Silverman & Lesli Vohwinkle 

Yarmulke Orders  (516) 790-9331 
Ellyn Harris (for Bar/Bat Mitzvahs and Weddings) 

Outreach, Alice Lambert (631) 589-1375 lambert1@optonline.net 

Communications     
Jeannette Berman  (631) 775-6147 webmaster@bnai-israel.org 

Religious School 

Karen Smollins  



 

BE YOUR OWN GUEST 
 

WAITERS/WAITRESSES 
BARTENDERS/GRILL PEOPLE 

 
(631) 745-1180 or (631) 580-4432 

 
YOU BE THE GUEST, WE’LL DO THE REST!!! 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
410 Motor Parkway,  

Hauppauge, NY 11788 

631-435-1101 

 

Computers                        Computers 
 
 
 
 
 

Software consultation, Small office network setup 
MS Access Programming, MS Office Training 

Virus and Spyware removal 
Jeff Richer Consultant 631-835-9615 

(MBA, IT Professional) 
NYsoftwareConsultant@gmail.com 

MITZVAH CATERERS 
AT THE NORTH SHORRE JEWISH CENTER 

YOUR PLACE OR OURS 
WEDDINGS, BAR/BAT MITZVAHS, BRISSIM, BABY  
NAMINGS,KIDDUSHIM, SHIVA MEALS, ELEGANT  

DINNER S, OFFICE, BBQS OR ANY EVENT 
ASK FOR ANDREW OR IRWIN (516) 351-0661  

“Mitzvah caterers will gladly donate a portion 

of your bill back to your organization” 

STRICT ORTHODOX RABBINICAL SUPERVISION 

http://www.ejthedj.com/
http://www.thebristal.com/
http://www.absolutedjs.com/
http://www.photovideoguys.com/
http://www.helenkeller.org/


 

LITTLE’S LANDSCAPING 

Russ: 631-256-6783 
 

Commercial and Residential 
Landscaping Design & Maintenance 

Snow Plowing 
Licensed and Insured 

(631) 750-6162 
Serving LI & NYC for Over 30 Years 

3600 Veterans Memorial Highway, Bohemia, NY 11716 

YOUR AD HERE 
Please contact the  

Temple Office for details 
(631) 563-1660 

COMMERCIAL                                               RESIDENTIAL 

Mark Wittenberg, R.A., P.C. 
 

www.markwittenberg.net 

655 Park Avenue, Huntington, NY 11743 

Tel: 631.673.0980   Cel: 516.220.1759 

Email: mwitten@aol.com 

http://www.opdv.ny.gov/
http://www.markwittenberg.net/
https://nyprojecthope.org/
https://nyprojecthope.org/
https://omh.ny.gov/
https://sterling-digital.com/


67 Oakdale-Bohemia Road, Oakdale, NY 11769 

(631) 563-1660 


